
 

 

Clark County OHV Advisory Committee December 2018 Page 1 of 2 
 

OFF-HIGHWAY VEHICLE (OHV) ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, December 19, 2018 • 4:00pm to 6:00pm 

 
MEETING LOCATION 

Conference Room 108 
RFC/RTC Administrative Building 

600 S. Grand Central Parkway Las Vegas, NV 89106 
 

 

1. Call to Order 

Ms. Debbie Burgos, Chair, called the meeting of the Off-Highway Vehicle (OHV) Advisory 

Committee to order at 4:00pm. A quorum was established, the following were present: 

PRESENT:                                    Debbie Burgos, Chair                                                

                                                                                Sue Baker                               Michael Frye                                  Donald Jackson 

Steve Paxton             Kenny Thatcher                   Ross Williams                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

LEGAL COUNSEL:             Catherine Jorgenson, Deputy District Attorney 

DAQ STAFF:                    Marci Henson, Director of Air Quality 

Kimberley Jenkins, Principal Environmental Specialist 

Brianna Holland, Administrative Specialist 

2. Public Comment 

Ms. Burgos asked if there were any persons present in the audience wishing to be heard.  

- Robert (Bob) Adams, a member of the public who spoke on behalf of the Motorcycle Racing 
Association of Nevada (MRAN), conveyed to the group that he is concerned that the ACEC 
expansion(s) will limit the amount of motorcycle race courses for interested parties. Mr. Adams is 
interested in permanent protection of race courses, similar to what California has enacted in some 
areas. 
Ms. Burgos closed the public comment section. 

3. Approve Meeting Minutes from November 28, 2018 (For Possible Action) 

The committee motioned for the meeting minutes from November 28, 2018 to be approved. 

4. Provide Update(s) on Issues on the Tracking List (For Possible Action) 

A. Discuss and make recommendations to the BCC to consider requesting federal legislation 
regarding Sandy Valley Goodsprings  and Jean Lake Eldorado Valley OHV Recreation 
Areas (Tracking List Item #18, Michael Frye) 

Mr. Frye provided the Committee with maps and legislative language supporting Sandy 
Valley Goodsprings (SVG) as an OHV Recreation Area. The County supports the idea of 
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SVG as an OHV Recreation Area and would like to move forward with the Committee in 
drafting and submitting a resolution to the BCC. 

The County does not support Jean Lake Eldorado Valley as an OHV Recreation Area 
because of the numerous conflicts in the area such as ACEC’s, disposal boundaries, the 
building of a future airport in the area, and possible conflict with Air Quality standards. 

B. Update the Committee on Logandale Trails OHV Recreation Area in Lands Bill 
(Tracking List Item #3, Charles Law) 

Ms. Henson and the Committee brought forward a report to the Clark County Board of 
County Commissioners (BCC) approving and adopting a resolution supporting the 
designation of a portion of Logandale Trails on BLM land as an OHV Recreation Area 
through federal legislation; this resolution was passed on Tuesday, December 18, 2019.  

C. Update the Committee on Race Track GPS routes (Tracking List Item #4, Donald 
Jackson) 

Mr. Jackson provided the Committee updates and a map of race track GPS routes from 
across the valley. 

5. Identify Emerging Issues to be Addressed at Future Meetings (For Possible Action) 

The Committee discussed possibly adding Nelson Hills as an OHV Recreation Area in the future. The 
County has agreed to take a closer look at the Nelson Hills area. The Committee will discuss making 
recommendations to the BCC to designate the Nelson Hills area as an OHV Recreation Area at the 
next OHV Advisory Committee meeting.  

6. Public Comment 

Ms. Burgos asked if there were any persons present in the audience wishing to be heard.  

- Robert (Bob) Adams, a member of the public who is spoke on behalf of the Motorcycle Racing 
Association of Nevada (MRAN), provided clarification to the Committee in regards to OHV use 
on County highways. 
Ms. Burgos closed the public comment section. 

7. Next Meeting 

The Committee motioned to change the next meeting from Wednesday, January 30, 2019 to 
Wednesday, January 16, 2019. 

8. Adjourn 


